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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Gene Crump

Lloyd Cowart

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, April 17, 2008, for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members:  James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Gene Crump, and Lloyd Cowart. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser & Missy Carter, Clerk, Mr. Nagele, Mr. Techo and Megan Davis, Hartwell Sun Reporter.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. and Mr. Cowart opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the April 3, 2008 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mr. McMullan moved the meeting to the adjoining Board of Commissioner’s area for a mapping presentation. A status report from Pinnacle Mapping Technologies for a period through 4/10/08 is attached. Meeting was then moved back to the regular conference room.
Mr. McMullan asked Mrs. Duncan to speak with the County Administrator, Mr. Caime, to request a copy of the original RDC contract concerning the splits and merges. The Board of Assessors has not had the opportunity to review this contract.
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to accept the Request For Proposal of Real Property in Hart County (RFP) as presented by Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by unanimous consent. 

No applications for Homestead Exemptions were presented for approval.

Motion was made by Mrs. Thompson to approve 6 Conservation Use Applications as recommended by Chief Appraiser for the 2008 digest (See attached list). Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion passed by unanimous consent. 
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to deny 7 Conservation Use Applications as recommend by Chief Appraiser for the 2008 digest. (See attached list). Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by unanimous consent. 

Mr. Crump left meeting at 5:00 P.M. leaving the meeting with a quorum.

Motion was made by Mrs. Thompson to accept 287 returns of real property for the 2008 digest. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to instruct Mrs. Duncan to initiate the subpoena process for personal property information concerning the dry storage facility located at Hartwell Marina. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

*** The next regular scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Thursday, May 1, 2008 at 9:00 A.M.
*** Board of Assessors Work Session will be held on April 21, 2008 at 10:00 A.M.
There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 P.M.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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